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Principal’s message 

ANZAC Day 

ANZAC Day 2020 will be very different to anything we have experienced before. We won’t be gathering 
together to honour our servicemen and women, but we can be creative and acknowledge their               
sacrifices from our own homes. We have compiled a list of ideas in our newsletter.  

Cooler Classrooms 

Last week, I met with the successful tender for our Cooler Classrooms project. They will also be              
completing the upgrade at Narromine HS. The expected completion date is September 6th. The              
contractors informed me that wherever possible, they will be employing local trades and labourers to 
work on our installation.  

Shade Shelters 

The design for our two shade shelters over the fixed equipment is complete and our development         
application has been lodged with council. Once the DA is successful, work will commence on               
construction ASAP.  

Flexible Working Arrangement 

Next term, in an effort to reduce the number of people at our school and potential exposure to COVID-
19, we will continue a flexible working arrangement for staff. Each day, only two teachers will be               
rostered to supervise those students in attendance. One member of our support staff will be in the        
office each day. The remainder of the staff may be working from home, preparing lessons, marking 
student work and providing feedback, programming and other such tasks. Teachers will continue to 
communicate with each other around their teaching and learning, as well as the wellbeing of their       
students and other staff. 

Despite working from home, teachers will still be available to assist you if required. They are only an 
email away! Each teacher will be calling everyone at various stages of the week.  

When will schools resume normal operations? 

Learning from home will continue into Term 2. A decision about when schools will return to normal 
operations will be made in line with the latest advice from Government and we will keep the               
community informed.  

Holidays 

Happy Easter to everyone. We have all worked very hard in the last few weeks and I congratulate all 
staff, students and parents for your effort and flexibility. Everyone deserves a break and I expect you 
(staff included) to relax, unwind and detach from school and learning from home.  

School will resume for staff on Monday, April 27th. Students and parents will resume school on Tuesday 
April 28th.  

 

Amanda Thorpe, Principal 
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School news 

New public facing page regarding COVID 19 
The Department has a new public-facing COVID-19 page which includes FAQs, information about 
learning from home, and updates on non-operational schools. Please  visit the site: 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19 

 

Digital Citizenship - Searching and sorting information effectively 
Especially during this period of ‘learning from home’, parents are encouraged to visit the following 
link 
https://www.digitalcitizenship.nsw.edu.au/articles/searching-and-sorting-information-effectively 

Learning from home 

Ways to celebrate Anzac Day at home 
Type  ‘online Anzac stories’ into Google search engine. 
You’ll find lots of YouTube videos and other interesting 
links. 

 Read a kids book about Anzac Day 

 Listen to an Anzac story 

 Visit a Anzac memorial – virtually 

 Make Anzac biscuits - recipe on 
right 

 Download an ebook 

 Make Anzac day craft 
 A few ideas : 
 Poppy Craft 
 Paper Plate Poppy 
 Egg Carton Poppy Wreath 
 Cupcake Liner Wreath 
 Rosemary Wreath 
 
 Research a relative 

 Visit Gallipoli –virtually 

 Read the plaque at Anzac Cove 

 Place a drawing or poppy in your window  

 Watch or hold your own dawn service at home 
 
 
 

EASY ANZAC BISCUITS 
 
Ingredients 
2 cups rolled oats 
2 cups plain flour 
2 cups coconut 
1 1/2 cups sugar 
250 g butter 
4 tbs golden syrup 
1 tsp bicarbonate of soda 
2 tbs boiling water 
 
Method 
1) Turn oven to 160°C. Lightly grease 

oven trays.  
2) Place oats, flour, coconut, sugar in 

big mixing bowl.  
3) Melt butter and golden syrup in 

saucepan. Take off heat.  
4) Mix baking soda and boiling water 

in a cup. Add to melted butter 
mixture in the pan. Quickly add to 
big mixing bowl. Mix well. 

5) Roll tablespoonfuls of the mixture 
into balls. Place on trays 5cm 
apart. Press lightly with fork. 

6) Bake for 20 minutes. 
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Learning from home 

Activities from the Sydney Royal Easter Show 

From the Office of the eSafety Commissioner 

Chase family - Sport at home  
Red light, green light. Even the dog joined in. 

Attenborough family 
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Easter Hat Parade 

There's a couple of interlopers in our newsletter parade but 
hopefully no one will mind. Might give you all a giggle.  
Can anyone guess who the former student is showing off 
his Easter Hat?? 
 
 
 
 

           Please stay safe  
        and enjoy your break  

        at home  



ENCOURAGING ALL IN THE AIM TO BETTER OUR BEST 

EXCELLENCE  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY 

 

WEEK 11 

6 
 
State PSSA  
Swimming -
cancelled 

7 
 
Year 12 PI day -
cancelled 
 

8 
 
 

9 
 
Easter Hat Day  
(please send in 
photos before 
10am) 

10 
 
GOOD FRIDAY 

      

WEEK 1 
TERM 2 

27 April 
 
Staff Development 
Day (SDD) 

28 
 
Students                       
anticipated return 

29 30 1 May 
 
Cross country -
cancelled 

WEEK 2 

4 5 
 
 

6 7 8 
Athletics carnival -
cancelled 

WEEK 3 

11 12 13 14 15 

WEEK 4 

18 19 20 21 22 

Calendar 2020 
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Secondary news  
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Secondary submission of work 
 
Today all assessment tasks were due for Stage 4 and 5 for this term. If your child has not submitted 
their assessment tasks yet could you please ask them to contact their teacher about this to make            
arrangements for submission of tasks. Any assessment tasks that are due early next term, and were 
set at the start of Term 1, will still need to be submitted. Learning tasks will be set for the remainder of 
Term 2. These learning tasks will also need to be submitted to teachers so feedback can be provided to 
the students and used for reports. Please do not hesitate to contact your child’s teacher to discuss any 
issues with assessment or learning tasks. 
Thank you to all students and families for working with us through this period. Enjoy your holiday! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Secondary news  

  Secondary Assessment  
Schedule 

 

Week due Stage 4 Stage 5 Stage 6 

Term 1 
Week 11 

All assessment tasks to 
be submitted by today, 

Thursday 9th April 

All assessment tasks to 
be submitted by today,  

Thursday 9th April 

Year 11 – N/A 
  

Year 12 – N/A 

Term 2 
Week 1 

  Year 11 – N/A 
  

Year 12 – N/A 

Other news  

Tottenham Penpals 
We are working on a local project to connect 
our community through letters during this 
time. 
Letter writing has many benefits for both           
children and adults and is a wonderful way to 
keep our community connected when we 
can't be out and about. 
We have been talking with the COVID-19            
hotline, our local health services, post office 
and welfare council about how we will safely 
receive and deliver these letters. 
If you would like to be a part of this project, 
please email penpals2873@gmail.com  with 
your name and address for more information.  
Sally Fitzalan 
 

Message from Commonwealth Bank  

The health, safety and wellbeing of our               
communities and our people remains our highest 
priority. Due to the ongoing uncertainty               
surrounding coronavirus, the School Banking              
program will remain on hold. We will continue to 
monitor the situation and keep you               
informed with any updates including how we will 
be managing Dollarmite tokens for students.  

  

In the meantime, here are some handy online   
resources for parents who wish to maintain       
momentum with their child’s financial education:  

 

Start Smart: these resources have been created to 
improve children’s money management 
skills, and is aligned to the Australian Curriculum 
and the National Consumer Financial Literacy 
Framework.  
The Beanstalk: offers videos and fun activities for 
children to learn about money. 
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Principal Miss Amanda Thorpe 
  
Assistant Principal Mrs Meggan Adam (rel.) 
  
Head Teacher Secondary Studies Mrs Sarah Lindsay 
  
P & C President Mr. Greg Radford 
  
Tottenham Central School 
Merilba Street  
Tottenham 
NSW 2873 
 
Phone: 02 68924006 
Fax: 02 68924159 
E-mail: tottenham-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
We are on the web and Facebook: 
 
www.tottenham-c.schools.nsw.edu.au 
 
Tottenham Central School 

Your say 
You are encouraged to use this space to give us any                
feedback on things which you feel you need to: 
congratulate a student, teacher or parent, let us 
know what you think of the newsletter format, make 
a suggestion or  request. 
_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________ 

Signed:___________________________________ 


 

 

 
 

Contact us 

 Other news  

We would like to pay our respects and acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land and also pay respect to Elders both past and present. 
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